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Maple Class – Autumn Term 2020
“HOME IS WHERE THE HEART IS!”
	Dear Parents,
Here is an outline of what the children in Maple Class will be learning during this term. The learning in each area will be linked to the National Curriculum. PE will be on Wednesdays and Thursdays. Please make sure everything is labelled. Mrs Hilder and Miss Ferris will be teaching Maple Class every Wednesday while I complete Deputy Headteacher responsibilities or planning and preparation tasks. Please remember to check Tapestry regularly for home learning updates and news as well as for photos of your child’s learning experiences. 
Please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff if you have any concerns or questions.

Kind Regards

                                                                                               Mrs Forrest and Mrs Hilder

	PSHCE and RE
We will be thinking about ‘Super Duper You!’ and using the motto in the book ‘Be Bold. Be Proud. Be Brilliant’ to establish class rules and expectations as well as taking time to get to know each other. 

As part of RSE (Relationship and Sex Education) the children will learn the correct names for body parts. We will look at how we change as we grow older using questions such as what can we do now that we couldn’t do as a baby? What can teenagers do that we can’t?
The children will learn about the Christian festivals of Harvest and Christmas. They will learn about when, how and why Christians celebrate harvest and that they say prayers to thank god. 

Then the children will learn about the first Christmas and the key events leading up to the birth of a king, exploring the idea that Jesus is God’s gift to the world. They will learn about the different ways in which Christians celebrate Christmas.


	ENGLISH
We will be sharing and talking about stories based on families, friendships and toys. We will be talking and writing about our favourite toys. We will look at how instructions are organised and we will be writing instructions for playing a favourite game or for making a toy move. 
We will be using our phonics programme called Song of Sound to support the children in learning to read and write.  The children are already familiar with song 1 and this term they will be learning song 2 which introduces spelling variations for the same sound such as igh/ie/i-e and or/au/aw. Year 2 will move on to learning song 3 which contains sounds with silent spelling patterns such as kn and wh. 
The children will experience small group guided reading sessions and whole class guided reading sessions in which the children will practise using their retrieval and inference skills as well as applying their phonic knowledge. We aim to read with the children every few weeks on a 1:1 basis to check their reading scheme books at the correct level. Please read at home every day if possible. 

	MATHS
Year 1 children will be sorting, counting and representing number using objects, pictures and number lines. We will learn to read and spell numbers as words too. The children will learn how to add and subtract as well as find the difference. Later on in the term Year 1 will move on to using number bond facts and related subtraction facts within 10. They will also be revising the names and properties of 2D and 3D shapes.
Year 2 will begin with reading and writing numbers at least to 100 in numerals and in words. They will be comparing and ordering numbers using place value and number facts to solve problems. The children will be counting in steps of 2, 3 and 5 from 0, and in tens from any number both forwards and backwards.  They will be asked to recall addition and subtraction facts to 20 with fluency. Later on we will be looking at money; combining amounts to make a particular value and solving problems involving giving change. Finally, there will be some work on multiplication and division using arrays and equal grouping. 


	SCIENCE 
The class will be encouraged to observe changes across the four seasons and they will learn about the weather associated with the seasons and how the day length varies.
They will also be looking at the everyday materials that toys are made from. They will be considering the physical properties of each material and compare and group them on the basis of their properties. 
They will also be learning about the human body. The class will have opportunities to identity, name and label basic body parts and associated senses. 

	COMPUTNG, HISTORY & ART
The children will use computer programs such as 2Paint to create pictures of toys and they will have opportunities to use the iPads to research our topic and the class cameras to record their work. There will be discussions around how to keep safe online. 
The class will investigate Victorian toys and what they were like and who played with them. They will compare toys in the past to modern day toys. 
We will also be looking at Victorian Artists and the children will be able to create their own artwork in the same style.  

We hope to be visited by Horsham Museum who will show and talk about a range of old toys from the past.
 
	PE. 
They will create, perform and evaluate a dance and the children will have the opportunity to work on their own, with a partner and as part of a larger group. 
In gymnastics the class will plan simple sequences of action with coordination, control and variety. They will learn to recognise and describe how they feel after exercise and they will describe what they and others have done; saying why they think gymnastic actions have been performed well.
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